

May 20, 2022

Dear Canarelli Middle School Parents and Guardians:

This will be the final Weekly Letter for the 2021-2022 school year. Canarelli wishes all of our community a safe and happy summer vacation!

CCSD Summer Reading Challenge

The Clark County School District (CCSD) is collaborating with the public libraries on the Summer Challenge. Students should continue building literacy skills by reading at least 30 minutes daily. Students can win prizes by participating in the Summer Challenge. The CCSD school with the most student participation in the Summer Challenge will receive a trophy. Contests run through July 31, 2022. Visit the CCSD Reads website at https://ccsd.net/district/ccsd-reads/ for more information.

End of School Behavior Reminders

Parents please have a conversation with your student regarding end of the year policies and procedures. Students should be following all school rules and procedures until the end of the year. Students should continue to dress appropriately, leave nuisance items at home (toys, stuffed animals, etc.) and refrain from horseplay and disruptions on campus. Students may receive consequences for inappropriate conduct or behavior until the end of the year.

After School Activities, Tutoring, and Late Bus Transportation

All after school activities and tutoring have concluded for the year and there will be no late bus transportation. All students are expected to promptly exit campus to the bus area, walk/ride home, or wait for parent pick-up at the front of the school.

Last Day of School- May 25th

Our last day of school will be a half day. The first bell will ring at 7:55 am and students will be dismissed at 11:40 am. You may view the adjusted bell schedule here. Breakfast will be served before school, but lunch will not be served at the end of the school day. Transportation will still be provided for morning and afternoon routes.

Chromebook Collection

Canarelli will be collecting all student Chromebooks prior to the close of the school year through Science classes. Students and parents/guardians will need to prepare devices according to the expectations outlined in the Chromebook Cleaning Tutorial provided by the CMS Tech Hub. All students will bring





home a Chromebook Collection Form next week, provided by Science teachers, for parents/guardians to complete with their student prior to the designated collection date. The collection dates are as follows:

8th Grade Collection: Friday, May 20
7th Grade Collection: Monday, May 23
6th Grade Collection: Tuesday, May 24

If your child missed the designated return date, they will be able to return their device on the next school day. If students are attending Summer Acceleration this summer, they will use a class issued device.

Library Books are Due

As we wrap up the school year, please help your student be sure that all library books and/or textbooks are returned and fines are paid. All library books were due by May 11, 2022. Your student can now easily check his or her account by starting at <u>Clever</u> and then selecting Follett Destiny Discover from the "Single Sign-On Apps" section. Once your student is logged into Destiny Discover, he/she can select "My Stuff" from the top of the page and then "Checkouts" to see what books are currently checked out. To check for fines on his/her account, select "My Stuff" and then "Fines." While you can return books or pay fines from other schools here at Canarelli, the librarian from the other school is the only person who can actually remove the book or fine from the account. If you have questions or concerns, feel free to email Ms. Rannazzisi at <u>rannaak@nv.ccsd.net</u>.

8th Grade Car Parade

Canarelli will have their third annual Car Parade on May 25th. 8th Grade students and their families are invited to attend the event. Further details will be communicated to our families closer to the event, but you can view details <u>here</u>.

Summer Acceleration at Canarelli start May 31

Summer Acceleration starts on Tuesday, May 31st. If you have registered your student for the summer program, you should have received email confirmation.

If you have questions, please contact Ms. Ayala, assistant principal and lead administrator for Summer Acceleration at: brandj@nv.ccsd.net

Online Registration Process

The annual Online Registration (OLR) process is now available for the 2022-2023 school year. The link is available in Infinite Campus Parent Portal. Parents/Guardians without a Campus Portal Account should





contact Debbie Hancock, Registrar, by telephone (702-799-1340 ext. 4065) or email (hancodj@nv.ccsd.net) for account password reset or account creation. Online registration must be completed before students can receive their schedule in the fall.

Health & Safety Announcement & Reminders

As of February 10, 2022, masks are no longer required on CCSD campuses, schools, or facilities but remain required on school buses. Because COVID-19 continues, students and employees of CCSD can make the individual choice to continue masking. *Canarelli MS is not required to supply masks to students*. At this time, all other COVID-19 mitigation measures remain in effect.

As we continue to navigate the Covid-19 pandemic, keeping our students and employees safe is our number one priority, and we will be continuing to follow all applicable CCSD health and safety requirements in alignment with the recommendations from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, the Southern Nevada Health District, and the American Academy of Pediatrics.

Here are a few important health and safety reminders:

- We kindly ask that parents check their students each morning before they leave home for school.
 Please take a moment to review the Parent Checklist document containing these guidelines: <u>Parent & Guardian Checklist</u>
- Parents/Guardians, if a student is not feeling well, has any symptoms of COVID-19, has been exposed
 to someone with COVID-19, or tested positive with COVID-19, they must stay home from school until
 cleared to return.
- The CCSD COVID-19 Parent/Guardian Hotline is available Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and can be reached by calling 702-799-4322.
- Parents/Guardians are asked to call the hotline to report their student's positive COVID-19 test result, recent exposure to a COVID-19 positive individual, or possible COVID-19 symptoms. The call center has English and Spanish-speaking staff available.

CCSD has placed additional detailed information, including Covid-19 mitigation measures, on our district website: http://newsroom.ccsd.net/back-to-school-implementation-guide/.

Contact Us





We are open Monday through Friday from 7:30 am to 3:00 pm on days when school is in session and are available to meet by appointment. We encourage you to contact us by phone or email if you have questions or concerns, or if you would like to request a meeting:

Sixth Grade Team:

Shana McCreery, Counselor

(702) 799-1340 ext. 4301

yagersi@nv.ccsd.net

Domonique Jackson, Sixth Grade House Administrator

(702) 799-1340 ext. 4205

jacksd10@nv.ccsd.net

Seventh Grade Team:

Lisa Farina, Counselor Michelle Stewart, Seventh Grade House Administrator (702) 799-1340 ext. 4302 (702) 799-1340 ext. 4203 farinlm@nv.ccsd.net stewamd@nv.ccsd.net

Eighth Grade Team:

Jennifer Siverhus, Counselor

(702) 799-1340 ext. 4305

siverjm@nv.ccsd.net

Jaclyn Ayala, Eighth Grade House Administrator

(702) 799-1340 ext. 4201

brandj@nv.ccsd.net

Student Success:

Amanda Kappel Dr. Joice Higa
Student Success Facilitator Special Education Instructional Facilitator
(702) 799-1340 ext. 4368 (702) 799-1340 ext. 4302

petreal@nv.ccsd.net
higajm@nv.ccsd.net

Best Regards,

Jaclyn Ayala

Assistant Principal, Lawrence and Heidi Canarelli Middle School

(702) 799-1340 ext. 4201

Jackyn Ayala

brandi@nv.ccsd.net

